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The AAPD is actively investigating two groping incidents that occurred on 4/17/25 
in the downtown area.  
 
At approximately 11:20pm, a woman was walking in the area of Fifth and William 
when an unknown male approached her from behind and groped her. The victim 
continued walking when approximately one minute later, the same suspect 
approached her again and groped her a second time. When the victim confronted 
him, he ran southbound on Fifth Ave.  
 
At approximately 11:45pm, a woman was walking up to the front porch of her 
residence in the 1000 block of Greenwood Ave. when an unknown male 
approached her from behind and groped her. The suspect then ran northbound on 
E. University after the victim yelled at him.  
 
Both victims described the suspect (surveillance video attached) as a black male, 
20 to 25 years old, 5’8” to 6’0”, with a skinny build and wearing a light-colored jean 
jacket and beanie style hat.  
 
Anyone with information about the incidents can contact the AAPD by calling 
734.794.6939, emailing tips@a2gov.org or submitting a Silent Witness Tip at 
https://www.a2gov.org/silentwitness. 
  
 
Surveillance video: https://youtu.be/k653BlvKxNA?si=2VoLUYlMng-nwnJH 

https://www.youtube.com/redirect?event=video_description&redir_token=QUFFLUhqbDdLcEVHb19VUXhEN211MktGMHRtYmlfbXIwd3xBQ3Jtc0trdjhvRmFGRlJ0NXhLTGJDd3RfWGFzYUhOQ0dRMEpaV012anVDcGY3RmZqck5oV3Z0eUNvbFFjSVNCQU9JVWRTWkVKaEtiOW9wZkdxQTY0ZHFFTG1ONUZEWXdHRW1HYjVGR1hwbHVYWEZvczVZOHk2VQ&q=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.a2gov.org%2Fsilentwitness&v=k653BlvKxNA
https://youtu.be/k653BlvKxNA?si=2VoLUYlMng-nwnJH

